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w. J. MAXWELL-KENNEBEC COUNTY BUILDINGS. 

Chapter 159. 
Resolve in favor of William J. Maxwell. 

Resolved, That there be appropriated and paid to Sergeant 
\i\Tilliam J. Maxwell, Company B, Second Infantry, National 
Guard State of Maine, the sum of one hundred dollars, for loss 
of time and expenses caused by illness contracted while in camp, 
at Camp Cobb, from August thirteenth to eighteenth, nineteen 
hundred and six. 

Approved March 26, 1907. 

Chapter 160. 
Resolve in favor of improvements in Kennebec County Buildings. 

Resolved, That the treasurer of the county of Kennebec is 
authorized to procure by loan, on the faith and responsibility 
of said county, a sum of money not exceeding fifty thousand 
dollars, exclusive of and in addition to loans authorized by sec
tion sixteen of chapter eighty of the revised statntes, as it has 
been or may be amended by the seventy-third legislature, to be 
expended by and under the dir,ection of the county commis
sioners of said county, for the purpose of enlarging, improving 
and repairing the court house, providing additional vault room, 
01' fireproof rooms, for the several county offices and for such 
improvements in the heating, lighting and ventilating of the 
county buildings as said commissioners may deem proper, and 
the said treasurer is hereby authorized to issue bonds of said 
county with interest coupons attached, to the amount of such 
loan; said bonds to bear interest, payable semi-annually, at a 
rate not exceeding four per cent per annum, the principal to be 
payable at such times, not later than thirty years from the date 
thereof, as said commissioners may fix; said bonds to be signed 
by the treasurer and countersigned by the county commissioners 
of said county, and the coupons to be signed by said treasurer. 

Approved March 26, 1907. 


